MEETING MINUTES OF THE MUSKELLUNGE LAKE ASSOCIATION JANUARY 18, 2010

The meeting was informally called to order as a quorum of six board members, per the bylaws, were not present.  Therefore, the previous meeting minutes and the financial report were not reviewed or approved.  Also no votes were taken on any additional subjects.

Present: Officers Tom Cerull and Roger Johnston and board of directors Larry Grzesik, Dave Masiakowski and Bill Raboin.  Absent were officers Mike Newmeister and Gail Anderson and board of directors Dennis Schumacher and Bob Peterson.  Also in attendance were committee chairmen Justine White-Richards, Bob Hodkiewicz, Susan Hodiewicz, Bill Hedges and Miriam Johnston.  Member at large, Ron Richards.

Justine reported that the requested rapid response procedure for AIS should be in place by the start of the fishing season.  Justine, Gail, Bob P. and Tom will attempt to schedule a meeting with Ted Ritter in February to develop the procedure.  Justine recommended that the individuals on the lake directory that provided email addresses be included in the distribution of Cloverland (CLASS) lakes committee bulletins.  Tom agreed to email them to obtain their approval.  Of the 625 lake surveys that were sent out, 400 were received.  Justine also has developed a 2010 schedule for grant related workshops.

Bob H. reported that eleven volunteers installed the aerator fencing on January 2, and everything went well.  A blower oil leak at the rate of one once per week was observed.  Bob H. called the company that provided the recent repair and they agreed to rework the blower at the end of the season at no cost to the association. 

Oxygen testing had been discontinued because it was not required by the DNR.  Bob H. and Bill R. were interested in resuming the testing and agreed to try testing again.  In the past it had been difficult to make the oxygen meter function properly.

There was no fish committee report.

Miriam reported that 36 people were currently signed up to attend the winter social.  She also reported that the Cloverland Town Hall has been reserved for our August 7, 2010, annual meeting.  Justine added that Mike Meyer, from the DNR, would provide the educational portion of the annual meeting.  The subject will be shore-land restoration.

There was no weed and algae report.

Bill H. commented that the boat landing inspection hours this past year decreased from previous years.  He also reminded us that we need to find a replacement his position. We need to have his replacement soon so that the name of the new person can be included on the business cards that are used to communication the inspection coordinators at each of the township lakes.

It was agreed that the two lake directories would be sent out with the January newsletter.

The yellow AIS sign at the boat landing is gone.  DNR representatives are in agreement that it may have been have been meant to be installed at Big Muskellunge Lake and not our lake.

Roger indicated that we do have insurance for the aerator building and equipment.  It has a $250 deductible but does not cover liability.  According to Wisconsin State Statute 167.26 we do not have any liability concerns about the open water created by the aerator because our fencing and signage are in compliance with the regulation.

Regarding the no wake regulations in our township, the township website indicates that “an authorized officer of the Town of Cloverland” is the person to enforce the regulation.  Fines of $50 for the first offence and $100 for a second offence during the same year can be enforced.

Future board meetings will be held on Monday May 10, 2010, and on Monday June 28, 2010.

An adopt a shoreline program was discussed but will be tabled until more information is obtained from Laura Herman this summer.

Other aeration systems on the lake were discussed because they are unprotected and are hazards for anyone traveling across the lake.  Tom agreed to write a letter to the individuals involved and Roger would provide the names and mailing addresses needed.

Bill R. expressed an interest in attending the Wisconsin Association of Lakes meeting in Green Bay.  Roger said that we have a precedent for covering expenses for an MLA representative that attends the meeting.  Justine mentioned that she will also be attending the meeting but not at MLA expense.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30.

Submitted by Tom Cerull in the absence of Gail Anderson     

